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Subject: 
Please approve the installation of a street light on the first power pole located at the northeast corner W. 
Broadway and Pleasant Street. 

 

Details: 
This referral was made by Ald. Helgestad.  A recent accident at the intersection of Broadway & Pleasant Street 
has prompted concerned citizens to request additional lighting to better cover this intersection.  Engineering 
staff has reviewed this location and determined that additional lighting would be beneficial.  Our 
recommendation is to ask WE Energies to install a leased street light on an existing power pole located near 
the corner of the intersection.   
 
The Committee unanimously approved this item. 

 

Options & Alternatives:  Do not install light.  Not acceptable alternative since morel lighting would be beneficial to 
improved safety.   

 
 

Financial Remarks: 
The cost to install a new light will be $200.00 for the light and $15.00 per month lease.  Cost for the new light 
($200) would come out of the Buildings & Grounds account (3310.54140).  The $15.00 per month lease cost 
would come out of the existing city wide WE Energies bill for street lighting.   

 

Executive Action: 
 If approved by Council, the resolution for approving the installation of these signs will need to be executed by the 
Mayor and Clerk after the Council Meeting. 

 

Committee Recommendation: 
 The Buildings and Grounds Committee approved this item at their March 06, 2017 meeting.  This item will appear 
under the Consent Agenda for the March 21, 2017 council meeting. 

 
 


